
 

 

Please call or text Cindy at 336.816.1509 
or send an email to cblegolas@yahoo.com 

 M I N I S T E R   C L A U D E  P H A R R  

  

Office 336.751.2866 • Home 336.768.3172 • Cell 336.413.4892 

SERVICE OCTOBER 2 OCTOBER 9 
Song Leader Eddie Nuckols Phil Forrest 

Announcements Wesley Frick Rick Brown 

Opening Prayer Matt Maurer Tom Davenport 

Scripture Reading Edgar Markman John Davenport 

Sermon Claude Pharr Claude Pharr 

Closing Prayer Matthew Brown Mark Koontz 

Opening Prayer Phil Forrest Jered Markman 

Sermon Claude Pharr Claude Pharr 

Closing Prayer Daniel Forrest Steve Anderson 

Lord’s Table Eddie Nuckols Phil Forrest 

Wed Song Leader Gary Dull Phil Forrest 

E L D E R S  

Matt Maurer    336.655.4899 Claude Pharr  336.768.3172  
Eddie Nuckols  336.492.7619 Phil Forrest      336.751.0764  
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    MEN WHO SERVE 

Center Ortie Boyd  

Servers  Jered Markman  
 Scott Tesh  

 Rick Brown  

 Matthew Brown  

Prepare/Cleanup The Boyds  

Bread Patsy Boyd  

    LORD’S SUPPER 

D E A C O N S  

        Rick Brown      Worship Coordinator   336.816.5993 
        Tom Davenport      Fellowship  336.918.6448 

        Jered Markman      Teaching Program  336.469.0976 

   CHURCH LEADERS 

BULLETIN  UPDATES 

 

 

 

Sudan Preachers Persecuted 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last December, two evangelical preachers from 
the Church of Christ in Sudan were taken from 
their churches and thrown into jail. Last month, 
Abdulraheem Kodi and Kuwa Shamal Abu Zumam 
were charged with numerous offenses, including 
waging war against the state, espionage and un-
dermining Sudan’s constitutional system. They 
are Nuba people—indigenous groups who do not 
fit the regime’s vision of an Islamic nation and are 
accused of supporting anti-government rebels. 
 
Their trial has begun. They could get the death 
penalty if they’re found guilty. 
 

Please pray for our brothers. 
(Full article is posted on back board) 
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UPCOMING AREA EVENTS 
(See flyers on bulletin board for details)  

October 9-12 Gospel Meeting at South Stokes 
October 9-14 Fall Gospel Meeting at Highland Acres 
October 22 Ladies Day at Highland Acres church of Christ 
November 4-6 East Coast Evangelism Conference 

 

TODAY IS THE LAST DAY 

 

Today is the last opportunity to review and update your    
information in the Member Directory. 

    UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

October 4 Tuesday JCM Bible Study 

October 5 Wednesday Ladies Bible Class   

October 6 Thursday Mommy & Me Devo  

October 22 Saturday Fall Fellowship and Chicken Stew 
will be hosted by Russ and Kelly LaChapelle. More details 
to follow.   

October 29 Saturday Muffin and a Mug from 9am to 
11am 

December 3 Saturday Elders Workshop 8:30-3:00pm For 
elders and those wishing to become elders. Lunch will be 
provided. See the sign-up sheet to help with food. 

 

GARY DULL’S SPEAKING SCHEDULE for OCTOBER 

October 2 at Highland Acres 
October 9 at Hinton WV 
October 16 at Stewart 
October 20-23 speaking at the World Mission Forum in Atlanta  
October 30 at Abilene  

 PRAYER LIST 
 

Steve Anderson continues to recover from snake bite. 

Deborah Dull is having heart rhythm issues. 

Carmen Walker is recovering from gallbladder surgery this 
past Thursday. 

Family of Betty Voss  Betty passed away. The visitation and 
funeral were held was this past Friday at Boles funeral 
home in Sanford. Please keep brother Billy Voss and the 
family in your prayers during this time.  

 

 * *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** ** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** *** **  
 

Brooke’s cousin 
Penny Austin 
Robert Cole  

Logan Condra  
Connor Gaddy  
Edwina Gaddy  

Tom Hare  
Joe Koontz 
Frank Shephard 

 SHUT-INS 
Vergie Farmer 

Sadie Rice 

Wanda Scott 

Dorothy Smith 

Larry Warner 

 

  HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
  Freda Overton   

  Jonah Kinder          
                   

Tuesday October 4 
Thursday October 6 

  HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
Jana & Steve Brown            Friday October 7 

 

CHANGE for CHILDREN 

 

Remember to return the Change For Children cans. If you did 
not take one of the cans but would like to give something for 

the orphans please give your gift to Phil. 


